

Mr & Mrs Rory Curran Sydenhurst Farm Mill Lane Chiddingfold Godalming GU8 4SJ

15th May 2012

Dear Rory and MA

Tildy's Trust

On behalf of us all at CHILDREN with CANCER UK, please accept my heartfelt thanks for your extremely generous donation of £50,000 which will be put to work immediately in our fight to save young lives.

CHILDREN with CANCER UK is the leading national children's charity dedicated to the fight against childhood cancer. We fund life-saving research into the causes, prevention and treatment of childhood cancer. We fund innovative welfare projects to provide better care for young cancer patients, and their families and we campaign to raise awareness of childhood cancer, to protect more children and to improve the lives of young cancer patients, today and for future generations.

We are particularly grateful that you have chosen to support our work because we rely entirely on charitable contributions. Your donation will be used to support Dr Malcolm Taylor and his team as they continue their work on the development of a vaccine against childhood leukaemia.

Whilst vaccines have been used successfully to prevent a range of infectious childhood diseases, the design and testing of a vaccine against childhood leukaemia poses a formidable challenge and would be a ground-breaking achievement. Leukaemia vaccines are still in their infancy because it is difficult to stimulate an immune response against leukaemic cells – they are much less "foreign" than invading infections – but the pieces of the jigsaw are beginning to fall into place.

Dr Taylor's work is helping to take us a step closer to prevention through vaccination and we hope very much that, one day, it may be possible to prevent children from developing cancer altogether. We are only able to fund the necessary work to achieve this goal, thanks to your kind generosity.

On behalf of the children who will benefit, please accept my most sincere thanks.

Well

With best wishes

Caroline Blakely Chief Executive

51 Great Ormond Street London WC1N 3JQ

Telephone 020 7404 0808 Facsimile 020 7404 3666 email: info@childrenwithcancer.org.uk website: www.childrenwithcancer.org.uk

CHILDREN with CANCER UK Registered Charity No. 298405 Inaugurated in 1988 by Diana, Princess of Wales

TRUSTEES Eddie O'Gorman, OBE (Chairman) The Earl Cadogan, DL Sandra Mileham Linda Robson

SCIENTIFIC ADVISORS
Prof. Jillian Birch
BSc, MSc, PhD
Prof. Patricia Buffler
PhD, MPH
Dr Nick Goulden
MB, ChB, MRCP, FRCPath, PhD
Prof. Geoff Pilkington
BSc, PhD, CBiol, FSB, FRCPath
Dr Malcolm Taylor
PhD, MRCPCH, FRCPath

CELEBRITY FRIENDS Hugo Amaya-Torres (Chairman) Baroness Floella Benjamin OBE, DL Cilla Black OBE Brenda Blethyn OBE Frank Bruno MBE Sir Michael Caine CBE Jasper Carrott OBE George Cole OBE Phil Collins LVO Ronnie Corbett OBE Dame Judi Dench CH, DBE, FRSA **Declan Donnelly** Sir Bruce Forsyth CBE **Bob Hoskins** Sir Chris Hoy MBE Sir David Jason OBE Lennox Lewis CM, CBE Gary Lineker OBE Joanna Lumley OBE, FRGS Sandy Lyle MBE Sir Paul McCartney MBE Sir Trevor McDonald OBE Anthony McPartlin Des O'Connor CBE Robert Powell Pauline Quirke Sir Steve Redgrave CBE Jonathan Ross OBE Phillip Schofield Chris Tarrant OBE Dennis Waterman Kevin Whately Paul Young

CHIEF EXECUTIVE Caroline Blakely

SCIENTIFIC DIRECTOR Prof. Denis Henshaw BSc. PhD

Member of the National Cancer Research Institute and of the Association of Medical Research Charities.

Children with Cancer UK A company limited by guarantee. Registered in England No: 4960054. Registered office as above.